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                            ESSEX BRANCH   NEWSLETTER – MARCH 2015
The Newsletter is issued three times a year - in March, August, and November.  

Meetings are held at St. George's Church Hall, Ongar Road, Brentwood, CM15 9HR, usually on the first Saturday of each month (except August)  2.30 - 5.30 pm
At the March meeting we presented SRP Long Service Certificates, awarded for helping to run the branch for 25 years or more, to some of our members.   Congratulations and thanks to Marion Panzetta, Madeline Seviour, Christine Minns, Roy and Margaret Simons.   
APRIL 11th – Playing Day directed by Naomi Wooderson.   
Details and application form on our website
May 2nd 




Holborne
Dances
SAATB
LPM AH1

Byrd
Pavan & Galliard 'Petre'
SATB
ms

Vecchi
Amor e Foco
SST/ATTB
LPM ADC11

Seiber
Dance Suite Vol.2
SATB
Schott 12252
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	June 6th 
	
	
	

	Ward
	Fantasia a 6
	
	Alex Ayre

	Schmelzer
	Sonata a 7
	SSAATTB
	Schott OFB1017/10105

	Hand
	Fenland Suite
	SAAT
	Schott   

	Elgar
	Chanson de Matin
	SATB
	Novello


July 4th 
	Hassler
	Der Lustgarten
	SSAATB
	Oriel OL182

	Mozart
	Divertimento l
	SAT 
	Oriel OL118

	Clark
	Irish Suite
	SATTB
	Hawthorns RA027
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A short AGM will be held during the July meeting.
Committee Members

There are some vacancies on the committee.    Some committee members aren’t standing for re-election, and Derek is standing down as Treasurer after 15 years of keeping our accounts in excellent order.   
Judith has volunteered to take over as Treasurer, with Derek’s support initially, but if anyone else is interested in this or in helping to run the branch in any other way, please do come forward.     You don’t have to take on one of the formal posts unless you’d like to, but if you are good at admin then we could use your skills to help with the membership records, keeping the web page up to date, taking minutes, organising playing days or putting the newsletter together.   We have two or three committee meetings each year, held in Brentwood over a working lunch on branch meeting days, so there’s no need to make a special journey.  

Formal nominations should be made in writing, proposed and seconded, with the consent of the nominee, and sent to the Secretary Caroline Saul at  essex@srp.org.uk or 49 Lukins Drive, Great Dunmow, CM6 1XQ by 20th June.  

Ingatestone Hall – Sunday 12th July 
Further details nearer the time

Further branch meetings in 2015: 5th September, 3rd October, 7th November, 5th December

DATES FOR YOUR DIARIES

SRP FESTIVAL - Saturday & Sunday, 18th & 19th April, Wolverhampton
Booking forms are available at branch meetings or from the SRP website.
Concerts by the Eastern Recorder Orchestra (EROS)

Saturday 20th June (evening) at All Saints Church, Bury St. Edmunds  and Sunday 21st June (afternoon) at St Mary’s Church, Stoke by Nayland.    
Courses for recorder players at the Benslow Music Trust, Hitchin

Friday 25th – Sunday 27th September/Monday 28th September:  RecorderFest – Sandra Foxall, Caroline Radcliffe, Alyson Lewin, Jean McCreery, Rae Strong
This year Benslow’s RecorderFest is being organised in association with the SRP.  The weekend is for players of all abilities – elementary, intermediate and advanced - you choose which of the three groups to attend. In addition there is usually one session where the whole course plays together.    Several branch members have attended this course in recent years.  It is always enjoyable - recorder playing fills the whole house, instead of sharing the premises with other courses.  There is the option of staying for an extra day.
BMT has a wide range of weekend and midweek courses for instrumentalists, singers and ensembles.  Phone 01462 459446    www.benslow.org    info@benslow.org
BRANCH MUSIC LIBRARY

Do you have your own collection of recorder music?  If you do, may we enter it on our database of members’ music?  It helps us to choose music if we know who has a copy of a particular item.  Please contact Roy Simons (01277 212270) if you can help.

We rely on the generosity of members who lend their music at branch meetings, so please take great care of any music you use, and make sure it is handed in at the end of the meeting.  Occasionally individual parts go missing – if you discover you have some music that doesn’t belong to you, please hand it in at the next meeting.
OFFICERS & COMMITTEE 2014/15
Musical Director

Madeline Seviour
020 8553 5940


Secretary

Caroline Saul
01371 873211

Treasurer

Derek Duck
01708 441655

Librarian/minutes secretary

Christine Minns
01277 212379

Committee member

Pam Duck 
01708 441655


Committee member

Elizabeth Grant
01708 222743

Committee member

Janet Holt
01277 213128

Committee member

Marion Panzetta 
01277 216093

Committee member

Judith Underwood
01277 231081
Committee member

Anna Vriend
020 8508 7702

www.srp.org.uk                    email essex@srp.org.uk (branch secretary)

